
 
ROAD TRANSPORT AND SAFETY AGENCY 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

PROHIBITION OF RIDING MOTOR-CYCLE WITHOUT PROTECTIVE HELMET 

 

This serves to inform members of the general public that the Road Transport and Safety 
Agency (RTSA) will be conducting a country wide special traffic enforcement operation 
in July 2019, to monitor compliance on usage of protective helmets by motor-cyclists. 

The operation will also include monitoring of compliance with regards to registration 
and carrying capacity on motorcycles. 

Statutory Instrument No. 89 of 2016, subsection 3 (a) stipulates that “A person shall not 
ride a motorcycle on a public road or be a passenger on a motor-cycle without wearing 
a protective helmet which is designed for use on the motorcycle.” 

The Agency is therefore imploring Motor-cycle riders, to adhere to provisions of the law 
or risk being prosecuted. 

Any person who contravenes this regulation commits an office and is liable upon 
conviction to a fine amounting to K300.00 or to imprisonment for a term not exceeding 
three months (03) or both. 

For any queries contact the RTSA on 0211228793 or Email askrtsa@rtsa.org.zm or visit 
Facebook/askrtsa.com 

 
Kindly take this as official notification. 
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For/Director and Chief Executive Officer 
Road Transport and Safety Agency 
7th Floor, Premium House 
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